
D A L Z I E L  P A R K
G O L F  C L U B

Starters hut is adjacent to the first tee. 
EVERYONE MUST CHECK IN AT THE STARTERS HUT 

BEFORE COMMENCING THEIR PRE-BOOKED ROUND.
Soft drinks, water and snacks are available for purchase.

BOOKING 
• ONLINE BOOKINGS ONLY

NO WALK ONS, NO EXCEPTIONS. 
The club is required to maintain and retain tee booking sheets 
for the purposes of contact tracing by Scottish Government
• All Players’ names must be entered on the booking sheet

• No bookings can be made at the starters hut

ARRIVAL FOR PLAY

• Only members with a pre-booked tee time to attend the club
• Arrive at the club no more than 15 minutes prior to play

• Drive to the rear car park only  
• Change and prepare equipment in car park

• Make your way to the first tee 5 minutes before your tee off 
time to check in

• Always adhere to social distancing 
• Practice areas will remain closed at this time

• Buggy’s available - pre-booking required

DURING ROUND
• Normal course layout to be played 

• Social distancing at all times • Carry personal hand sanitiser 
• Only touch own equipment/golf balls

• Uplift own tees (including broken tees) 
• Do not touch/remove flagstick - the holes have been altered 

for easy ball retrieval.

• Putt with the flagstick in and remove your own ball from the 
hole. Not every putt needs to be holed out in casual golf.

• With no rakes allowed on the course, golfers to make their 
very best efforts to smooth the sand using their club  

and/or their feet.
• Following play of a hole, do not enter the next teeing area 
until the all members of the group in front have played their 

tee- shots and exited the teeing area.
• If 18 holes have been booked, please return to your vehicle 

and await your second 9-hole tee off time 
• No sharing of equipment

• Leave the club immediately on completion of round

STARTER HUT

• Dalziel Park Hotel (including locker rooms) remain closed 
until further notice • Starter hut open reopens on april the 1st 

times TBC
• Hand sanitiser available immediately outside starter hut

• There will be no toilet facilities available

MEMBERSHIPS AND PAY PER PLAY

• We would encourage all members who have yet to complete 
their membership payment to do so before logging on to the 

booking system as you will not be granted early access and will 
not be able to make a booking as a member

• Pay per play remains £10 per 9 hole round Monday -  Friday, 
£15 per 9 hole round Saturday & Sunday, £15 per 18 hole round 

Monday – Friday & £20 per 18 hole round Saturday & Sunday  
• All players must check in at the starter hut before 

commencing play

PLAY SAFE AND STAY SAFE. WE THANK YOU FOR YOUR PATIENCE AND UNDERSTANDING.

COVID-19 PROTOCOL
The following protocol for the return of golf has been produced following Scottish Government advice and 

guidelines issued by Scottish Golf and R & A.

Please read the following carefully to familiarise yourself with the new “temporary” rules with regards play.   
These rules however may be amended as the ongoing situation and advice changes.

Detailed guidance is contained in the Scottish Golf Guide which should be read by all members -  
https://scottishgolf.org/coronavirus-covid-19-updates/

• DO NOT ACCESS THE GOLF COURSE IF YOU ARE EXPERIENCING ANY COVID-19 SYMPTOMS.
• ADVISE DPGC IF YOU EXPERIENCE ANY SYMPTOMS OF COVID-19 AFTER PLAYING.


